

Department of Energy National Nuclear Security Administration

Washington, DC 20585



APR 2 8 2009

Mr. Timothy J. Dwyer **Technical Director** Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board 625 Indiana Avenue, N.W., Suite 700 Washington, D.C. 20004-2901

Dear Mr. Dwyer:

Attached for your information is the Certification Plan for the Chemistry and Metallurgy Research Replacement Project that was approved by the Administrator on April 14, 2009.

If you have any questions, please contact me or have your staff contact Patrick Rhoads at (202) 586-7859.

Sincerely,

Gerald L. Talbot, Jr.

Assistant Deputy Administrator for Nuclear Safety and Operations

Enclosure

cc (w/enclosure): Mark Whitaker, Jr., HS-1.1 D. Nichols, NA-2.1 J. McConnell, NA-171 M. Thompson, NA-172 H. LeDoux, LASO